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OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL'S STATEMENT OF POSITION

1. Does the Commission have the authority to reject price changes for non-basic telecommunications services that do not exceed the maximum allowable prices under Section 392.245.11 RSMo. (2000)?

OPC:
Yes.
Section 392.245.11, does not grant an absolute right to a price cap company to increase its rates for nonbasic services by 8%. The statute sets an uppermost limit, but still makes the ability to change prices subject to the PSC's general jurisdiction to ensure just and reasonable rates: "An incumbent local exchange telecommunications company may change the rates for its services, consistent with the provisions of section 392.200, but not to exceed the maximum allowable prices. . . ."  The Commission has the duty to ensure that telephone facilities provided by regulated corporations are adequate and that their rates are just and reasonable. (Section 392.200.1, RSMo. 2000)  Price cap regulation under Section 392.245, RSMo. does not exempt a price cap regulated company from the PSC's broad jurisdiction and oversight. (Section 392.470.1; Section 392.380) Regardless of a company's classification, the Commission retains basic regulatory authority over every telecommunications company certificated in the state. (Section 392.390). The ability to review and, if warranted, reject proposed rates is consistent with the legislative intent in Section 392.185 (4) to ensure that ratepayers pay just and reasonable rates and in Section 392.185 (6) to protect the public interest and ratepayers. 

2. If the Commission determines it has such authority, should the Commission approve or reject SBC Missouri's proposed price increases for Line Status Verification and Busy Line Interrupt?

OPC:  The Commission should reject the proposed increases.  SBC has not produced information that would explain or justify the proposed rate increases for these two services. SBC has the burden to bring such information to the Commission.  Since competition has not moderated prices for these services and because economic data suggests that the prices may be out of line, it is unsupportable from an economic perspective to simply accept an arbitrary and mechanical 8% increase without information to show that the rates are just and reasonable. (Meisenheimer Rebuttal, p. 16; 11-15).
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